

BOARDCERTIFIEDIN OBSTETRICS AND GYNECOLOGY Kent L. Snowden, M.D. Susan M. Gaffney, N.P.

## **Ultrasound Appointments**

For any GYN scan or 18-20 week OB scan, a full bladder is required to obtain the optimum results.

During the hour prior to your ultrasound appointment, drink 32 oz of fluids within 10 minutes, and do not go to the bathroom until your ultrasound is completed.

For all other OB scans (newly pregnant and fluid checks), follicular scans (fertility) and GYN vaginal probe ultrasounds DO NOT need to have a full bladder.

If you are not sure what type of ultrasound you are scheduled for, our staff would be more than happy to check with your provider and clarify what you need to do prior to the appointment.

When in doubt...

Drink the fluids; it is always easier and quicker to empty your bladder than to fill it up!

